[bookmark: OLE_LINK8][bookmark: OLE_LINK9]Fish Passage Plan (FPP) Change Form
Change Form # & Title:  	22IHR002 – Trashracks	
Date Submitted:  		17-December-2021		
Project:   			Ice Harbor				
Requester Name, Agency:  	Ken Fone, USACE
Final Action:			APPROVED 27-January-2022
FPP SECTION:   
IHR section 2.4.2.8 – Adult Facilities / Fish Passage Season (Mar 1-Dec 31)
JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGE:  
The correct position of the trashracks at the fish ladder exits at Ice Harbor during the adult fish passage season is not defined in the Fish Passage Plan.  The trashrack needs to be installed at the bottom of the guide slot when bringing each fish ladder back in service after completing winter maintenance.  Fish are mostly traveling in the lower portion of the water column in the ladder, so having the trashrack at the bottom provides a straight path for fish to exit the ladder.
PROPOSED CHANGE: 
[bookmark: _Toc33603950]
2.4.2. Adult Fish Facilities – Adult Fish Passage Season (March 1–December 31).
2.4.2.8. Correctly install Operate with trashracks and picketed leads correctly installed. The correct position for the trashrack at each ladder exit is at the bottom of the guide slot. Maximum head on ladder exits and picketed leads is 0.3’.
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RECORD OF FINAL ACTION:   Approved at the FPOM FPP meeting 1/27/22.
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